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CALLING ALL RETIREES! 
 
The 2013 CIPHI National Conference will be an exciting event, as 
2013 marks the Institutes 100th anniversary hosted in the city where 
it all began, Winnipeg, MB.  The educational conference will be held  
June 23-26th, Fort Garry Hotel. 
 
Mark your calendars and plan to attend to see a part of Canada you 
have yet to visit or haven’t seen for a few years; meet former      
classmates and colleagues; meet new friends. Join fellow retirees in 
setting a record for the most retirees to ever attend a CIPHI National 
Educational Conference.  Reduced registration fee for retirees. 

Plan to be a part of  CIPHI history! 
 

Check out the CIPHI's Centennial Celebration  
1913-2013 website  

http://www.ciphi100.ca/ 
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S E N I O R  S E N A T O R  G R E E T I N G S  

Greetings: 
 
Now that the Holiday Season 
is behind us, the New Year is 
a time to re-evaluate and 
reset priorities. The role of 
organizing our retired       
colleagues in the public 
health inspection field into an 

advisory committee for both our professional             
organization, the Canadian Institute of Public Health 
Inspectors and the Public Health Agency of Canada as 
was requested by Carla Troy in 2005 was somewhat of 
a challenge which proved indeed to be one of the most 
satisfying assignment which I attempted during my   
public health career. Indeed working with Carla and her 
colleagues from the Public Health Agency is certainly a 
highlight and will be remembered. 
 
I was indeed blessed in being able to recruit most highly 
respected colleagues from each province and from the 
federal service. Together this group was able, with   
support from both CIPHI and PHAC, provide terms of 
reference and organize into the Retirees Advisory   
Committee.  Today  it can count among its many      
successes for you our colleagues this newsletter 
“Senator’s Forum” as well as a go-to page on the CIPHI 
website and a soon to be announced partnership with a 
national organization. 
 
It is therefore with some sadness, but with pride that I 
am announcing my resignation as Chair of the Retirees 
Advisory Committee. I now wish to introduce the       
incoming Chair to be Pamela Scharfe for a term period 
of three years. Pamela has been involved as an        
alternate for Ontario on the committee for the past two 
years. In addition, she has always been a willing and 
able volunteer for tasks on behalf of the committee and 
has fresh new approaches to explore on behalf of the 
committee. It is my intent to work with Pamela and the 
other members of the committee as the representative 
from Prince Edward Island. 
 
In Closing, I again wish to express my thanks for this 

opportunity to have worked on your behalf and to each 

individual who gave support during these years. To the 

members of the committee and the CIPHI National   

Executive Council —Thank You!  

Leonard Gallant, CPHI(C) 

Past Chair 

CIPHI, Retirees Advisory Committee 

January 2013 

 

Salutations: 

Maintenant que la saison des fêtes est terminée,  la 

venue d'une nouvelle année nous oblige à réévaluer et 

redéfinir nos priorités.  À la demande de Carla Troy en 

2005,  j'ai accepté le mandat d'organiser et de réunir 

nos collègues retraités dans le domaine d'inspection en 

santé publique en un Comité consultatif tant pour notre 

organisation professionnel, l'Institut canadien des     

inspecteurs en santé publique, que pour l'Agence de la 

santé publique du Canada.  Ce fut un défi qui s'est 

avéré être l'une des tâches la plus motivante que j'ai eu 

à accomplir au cours de toute ma carrière en santé  

publique.  

En effet,  j'ai eu la chance de pouvoir recruter des 

collègues les plus estimés de chacune des provinces 

ainsi que du service fédéral.  Ensemble, ce groupe a pu, 

avec l'appui de l'ICISP et l'ASPC, développer le cadre 

de référence et former le Comité consultatif des        

retraités.  Aujourd'hui, le comité peut être fier pour ses 

nombreux succès entre autres d'avoir développer le 

bulletin «Forum des retraités», le «go-to-page»(lieu de 

recherche) à partir du site Internet de l'ICISP et un 

partenariat avec une organisation nationale qui sera 

annoncé bientôt . 

C'est donc avec une certaine tristesse, mais aussi avec 

le sentiment du devoir accompli que j'annonce ma    

démission en tant que président du Comité consultatif 

des retraités.  Je profite de l'occasion pour introduire la 

prochaine présidente du comité soit: Pamela Scharfe 

qui siègera pour une période de trois ans.  Pamela a été     

impliquée en tant que suppléante de l'Ontario sur le 

comité, pour les deux dernières années.  En outre, 

Pamela a toujours été une bénévole dévouée capable          

d'entreprendre de nouveaux défis;  avec de nouvelles 

idées, elle apportera un vent de fraicheur au comité.  

C'est mon intention de travailler avec Pamela et les 

autres membres du comité en tant que représentant de 

l'Île-du-Prince-Édouard. 

En terminant, je voudrais encore une fois exprimer mes 

sincères remerciements pour avoir eu l'opportunité de 

travailler en votre nom et aussi remercier tous ceux qui 

m'ont supporté aux cours des années.   Aux membres 

du comité et au Conseil exécutif national,  merci! 
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 CIPHI Retirees Advisory Committee Members (Senators) 

  

 Chair    Pamela Scharfe     phi_75@live.ca 

 British Columbia  Charlie Young     charlie_young@telus.net  

 Alberta    Bill Chrapko     bill_chrapko@hotmail.com  

 Saskatchewan   John Bower     gwimw@hotmail.com  

 Manitoba   Bernie Chrisp     blcrisp@mts.net 

 Ontario    Klaus Seeger     seegerk522@gmail.com 

 Quebec    Jean Luc Archambault          jla@look4cv.com                                  

 New Brunswick   Murray Lewis     mwlewis@nb.sympatico.ca 

 Nova Scotia   Jim McCorry     jmccory@eastlink.ca 

 Prince Edward Island  Len Gallant      lenrena1@gmail.com 

 Nfld. & Labrador   Calvin Morgan     calvinmorgan@hotmail.com 

 Federal Service   Martin Tonary     mar.tonary@sympatico.ca 

Mandate and Mission: 

The mandate of the Retirees Advisory Committee is to act as counsel to the Canadian Institute of   
Public Health Inspectors on issues related to public health capacity: 

 Deliver public health services in times of a public health emergencies 

 Identify needs, promote, mentor and champion initiative within the profession of public health           

inspectors and future committees of retired public health professionals. 

 Support the vision, mission and values of the Canadian Institute of Public Health Inspectors. 

Responsibilities: 

The Retirees Advisory Committee will provide guidance, assistance and advice on public health issues 
to the Canadian Institute of Public Health Inspectors. The committee functions as a working and/or task 
group and an advisory body. Working and or task groups will be formed as necessary at the request of 
the Canadian Institute of Public Health Inspectors though the chair of the Retirees Advisory Committee. 
All requests for involvement or  participation of the Retirees Advisory Committee shall be made through 
and approved by the office of the National President. 
 

Check out our webpage: http://www.ciphi.ca/retirees 

Retirees Committee Initiatives 

 Develop enhanced services and benefits for Retired Members of CIPHI 

 Encourage and support CIPHI efforts to re-establish a Quebec Branch and the use of the CPHI(C) 

by employers at all levels in the Province of Quebec. 

 Lead initiatives within CIPHI for the creation of a stamp to be issued by Canada Post and a coin to 

be issued by the Canadian Mint to celebrate the 100th Year of the Institute in 2013. 

 Lead the initiative for the creation of a document outlining the “History of Public Health Inspection 

in Canada” and support the projects being lead by CPHA to celebrate their 100th Anniversary in 
Public Health in 2010. 

 Continue to develop a database of all retired Environmental Health Officers and Public Health In-

spectors in Canada to be available in the event of a major disaster or public health crisis in Can-
ada so that retires who are interested and available can be contacted quickly to assist local health 
agencies. 

 Provide letters of congratulations for retiring PHIs/EHOs and letters of condolences to families of 

deceased PHIs/EHOs. 
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We need your input! 
 

We are always looking for input from our members. Do you have an interesting story of 

what you or other retirees are doing you would like to share so we can include in future 

newsletters? Pease also let us know of a retirement or the passing of a colleague you 

would like to share. Send the information along to the editor at jmccorry@eastlink.ca 

 
CIPHI National Office 
#720-999 West Broadway 
Vancouver, B.C.  V5Z 1K5 
Phone:  604-739-8180 
Toll Free:  888-245-8180 
Fax:  604-738-4080 
Email:  office@ciphi.ca   

HAVE YOU RENEWED YOUR 
2013 MEMBERSHIP ? 

 
A MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 
APPLICATION IS INCLUDED 

IN THIS ISSUE FOR YOU 
CONVENIENCE 

 

The CIPHI Retirees Advisory Committee wishes to reach as many retiree’s as possible with its Newsletter;      
however, we do have to keep our cost down. The simplest method by which we can accomplish this is to use      
e-mail only.  However, a number of our colleagues are as yet without the benefit of computers and in order to 
reach as many as possible, we would ask that if you know of a colleague without this service, that you would 
share a copy of the newsletter with them. 
 
The other point that we wish to emphasize is that if all retirees became members of the CIPHI, that the committee 
would then be in a much better position to request the required funds from our Institute to accomplish our goals 
and objectives.  There are approximately only 100 retirees in addition to the Life Members that have retained their 
membership in the Institute. In reality, the number should be much closer to 1000+. 
  
We are asking that each of us evaluate the value of our chosen profession, what this profession gave to us, and 
the support and growth provided to our profession by our Institute. It is the belief of the Retirees Advisory Com-
mittee that we as retirees still have much to contribute to our profession.   If you are currently not a “retired” CIPHI 
member, we ask that you reconsider. We as a committee would certainly appreciate hearing from you as we 
value your opinion. 

@ 
 

Send your email to Pamela Scharfe, Chair at senators@ciphi.ca  so that we can                   
forward your Senator Forum newsletter via email.  Thank you! 
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2012 RETIREES 

The CIPHI Retirees Advisory Committee congratulate and welcome the following retirees: 

 

Alberta:  Sandra Hamilton 

Newfoundland and Labrador:  Cal Morgan 

Nova Scotia:  Mark Durkee, Peter MacDonald 

Ontario:  Dave White, Gerry Lawrence, Stan Billah, Uwe Vortisch, Charles Empringham, Tom Natale, 

Danny Kartzalis, Mohamed Jabar 

Quebec:  Serge Lamontagne 

Mike Horwich (L) presents Mark Durkee  
with a gift from the province of Nova Scotia 

 

                                     RETIREMENT 

“When you stop living at work and start working at living.” 
 

Mohamed Jabar (L)  and Danny Kartzalis,           
Toronto Public Health (ON) 

Tom Natale,  
Toronto Public Health (ON )

 
Charles Empringham   

Toronto Public Health (ON) 
gift 
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Back row left to right: Dave Harrison, John Hall, Jim Roberson, Mike Gravel, John McCallum, Fred Ruf, Gary Kaar.        
Front row left to right: John Burnett, Dave Mundy, Richard Davies. (Picture courtesy of Arletta Robertson) 

Ryerson 69ers 2012 Reunion 
 
The 1969 Ryerson graduating class of Public Health Inspection (69ers) held their                              
7th reunion in early October, at the Fallsview Casino Hotel in Niagara Falls Ontario.  

 

 
Manitoba Retiree Lunch 

 
Every year Manitoba retired (and almost-retired) PHIs get 
together for a Christmas lunch. 
 

Clockwise in the photo: George Kellestine, Bert Berard, Glenn 
Jorundson, Walter Keryluk, Noel Durand, Len Boguski, Peter 
Parys, Eric Friesen, Leslie Andrews, Garry Dirr, Moe Bazin, Rick 
Sokolowski, Dave Walsh, Bill Harrison, and Al Atamanchuk,  Blake 
Scott (standing on the right) 

 
Enjoying lunch in historic Lunenburg, pictured left to 
right are Mark Durkee, Rae Purdy and Jim McCorry. 

SW Region Nova Scotia                          
Department of Agriculture Lunch 

R E T I R E E S  S T A Y  C O N N E C T E D  
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Les McCreesh and John Goold were presented with commemorative etched crystal plaque to honour their 50
-year membership with the CIPHI (Ontario Branch) at the 2012 National CIPHI Educational Conference in 
Blue Mountains, Ontario. Dennis Persaud, CIPHI (ON Br) Membership Councillor while presenting the 
awards, chronicled a very impressive dossier of their stellar contribution and legacy to our profession and as-
sociation both at the provincial and national levels. 
  
During the award ceremony, Les and John, 91 and 83 years old respectively, captivated the audience as they 

took the podium to briefly reminisce on their careers. The standing ovations accorded them were a testament 

acknowledging  their dedication, passion and commitment to the profession.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CIPHI 50 Year Members Honoured 

Pictured above:  Dennis Persaud, CIPHI Ontario Branch Membership Chair presenting John Goold (left) and Les 

McCreesh (right) with commemorative etched crystal plaque to honour their 50-year membership with the CIPHI 

(Ontario Branch) . 

Leonard Gallant was recently recognized by the     

Canadian Institute of Public Health Inspectors for 

his dedication to the Institute, when he received his 

50 year Member Award. This award was presented 

at a CIPHI event during Environmental Public 

Health Week in Charlottetown. 

  Len Gallant receives 50 year member a award 
from Ryan Neale of the CIPHI NS/PEI  Branch 
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Prior to the President's Banquet L to R: Mrs. Goold, John Goold, (50 year CIPHI member) , Mrs. 
McCreesh, Les McCreesh (50 year CIPHI member), Tim Roark (BC Rep Retirees Advisory Committee) 
and his partner Patti, Dan Persaud, CIPHI ON Br., Councillor and Membership Chair 

CIPHI Life members attending the 2012 NEC Conference in Blue Mountains, ON in Sept. gather for a photo: 
Front Row: Mark Allen (2008) and Ron de Burger (1983)  

Back Row: Tim Roark (1995), Les McCreesh (1968), Klaus Seeger (2005), Len Gallant (2004) 
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RETIREES HONOURED WITH DIAMOND JUBILEE MEDAL 

 

 
To mark the 60

th
 anniversary of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II’s accession to 

the throne the government created a commemorative medal.  In  2012, sixty   
thousand deserving Canadians were recognized by the Governor General of 
Canada, and received the prestigious Diamond Jubilee Medal.  The medal is a 
tangible way for Canada to honour Her Majesty for her service to this Country 
and to honour significant contributions and achievements by Canadians.   
 
The following retired Public Health Inspectors were honoured to receive the 
medal: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bernie Crisp receiving his Queen’s Diamond Jubilee Medal Jim McCorry’s son and daughter receiving his Queen’s  
Jubilee Medal on his behalf. 

If you know of other CPHI(C) who received the Queen’s Jubilee medial please email 
Jim McCorry, newsletter editor:   jmccory@eastlink.ca 



10 
Volume 4, Issue 1 April 2013 

 
The above photo is the 1965 CIPHI Ontario Branch Executive.  

 

L O O K I N G  B A C K  I N  T I M E  

.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        
                      This photo is of the 1956 graduating PIT class, Toronto. John Goold was a graduate 
 
The editor would be interested in knowing who these inspectors are as well as some history 
of PIT.  Please email Jim McCorry:  jmccory@eastlink.ca 
  

JOHN GOOLD, CPHI(C) 
 

 1956 Certificate in Sanitary Inspection-Toronto 
 
 1958 Member of  Canadian Institute of Sanitary 

Inspectors 
 
 1965 Elected to ON BR of Canadian Institute of 

Sanitary Inspectors 
 
 Employment History:   

 56-59 City of Ottawa Health Dept. 
 60-74 Carleton County Health Unit 
 74-92 Ottawa Carleton Heath Unit 
 1992 retired Assistant Director,         

Environmental Health Services,        
Ottawa Carleton Health Department 



11 
Volume 4, Issue 1 April 2013 

 

The passing of the following Public Health Inspectors has been brought to our attention since the 2011 
newsletter. We would appreciate if you a could email senators@ciphi.ca if you are aware of  the     
passing of our colleagues, so that we may acknowledge them in the next newsletter, and an             
appropriate letter of condolence may be sent to the family. 

 

William (Bill) Sampson, CPHI(C) 

  

Willliam Gillis Sampson passed away on October 24, 2012, at the Cape Breton 
Regional Hospital, Sydney. He was 71 years old.  Bill was born in Sydney, Nova 
Scotia  
 

Bill was a Public Health Inspector with the Nova Scotia Department of Health 
and later the Department of Environment. He was an avid volunteer and served 
on the board of directors of various organizations throughout the president of 
the Nova Scotia Government Retired Employees' Association.  A longtime     
parishioner of Our Lady of Fatima Parish, Sydney River, Bill served on its Laza-
rus Committee for many years. 
 

Bill is survived by his loving wife, Joan, by his children, William, Marina (Sukh 
Dial), Paul and Philip (Jenn Brown), and by his granddaughters, Avery and Nora 
Dial.   

 

Gordon Eric Anderson  CPHI(C) 
 
Gordon passed away at the age of 84, at Bluewater Health on Tuesday,          
November 20, 2012, Gordon was born in Montreal on June 30, 1928  and came 
to Sarnia in 1952.  He is survived by his wife of 571/2 years Margery Oke    
Anderson , sons Paul Anderson (Suzanne Déry) of Mission, BC, and Brent 
(Diana) Anderson of Sarnia. Cherished grandfather of Janis (Brian) Corsaut, 
Melinda Anderson (Nick Stenkamp) of Sarnia, and Pascale Déry-Anderson of 
Mission, BC. 

Gordon was a Sr. Public Health Inspector with the Lambton Health Unit for 38 
years, was secretary/treasurer of the Ontario and National branches of the      
Canadian Institute of Public Health Inspectors, and was on the board of          
certification for public health inspection. He volunteered with the YMCA for over 
50 years, was a member of the Y's men's club for over 25 years, and was a    
volunteered with the United Way, 19th Blackwell Cub and Scout Troop, and 
Sarnia Township Rate Payers. He was also a member of the Polysar Glee Club 
for 30 years and was a member of the Anglican Church of Canada (St. David's) 
and of Christ Church of Camlachie. Gordon was a recipient of the Rick Hansen 
25th Anniversary Medal and participated in the walk in Sarnia in November 2011. 
He received the Queen's Silver Jubilee Medal as one of the three recipients from 
CIPHI. 

I N  M E M O R I A M  
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Kathy Wood CPHI(C) 

After a brave battle with cancer, Public Health Inspector Kathy Wood passed 
away in December 2012.  Kathy was set to retire at the end of 2012.  She 
served her 35 year career in the province of Manitoba and will be greatly 
missed by her colleagues. 

 

 

Ron Czarnecki, CPH(C) 
 
After a short, courageous battle against cancer, on September 14, 2012, Ron 
passed away at the Assiniboine Centre, at the age of 71. Ron is survived and 
will be sadly missed and remembered by his mother Lena; wife Charlotte; sons 
Christopher (Cathie), Cory and Brent (Shandra) and grandchildren Zachary, 
Ashley, Courtney, Malcolm, Autumn, Madigan and Michael.  
 

Ron was born in Fishing River, Manitoba on February 17, 1941. Ron spent a 
year working in Churchill for the federal government before attending Ryerson 
University in Toronto where he graduated as a Public Health Inspector in 1964. 
He then started his career as a Public Health Inspector for the Province of 
Manitoba in The Pas, where he worked until relocating to Russell in 1966. In 
August of 1973, he moved to Brandon. Ron continued to work in Brandon until 
his retirement in 2001 

I N  M E M O R I A M  

 

Gérard J. Ricard, CPHI(C) 

 

Gérard J. Ricard passed away at The Dr. Georges L. Dumont University Hospi-
tal, Moncton, NB on December 24th, 2012. He was born in Ste. Marie, NB on 
September 16th, 1925.  Besides his wife Dorilla Maillet, he leaves three chil-
dren; Monique Jaillet (Elmo) of St-Antoine, Paul Richard of Moncton, Charles 
Richard (Janice) of Notre-Dame, nine step-children; Paul Maillet (Nicole) of 
ON, Pauline Watson (late Roger) of ON, Anne Black (George) of Quebec, 
Lucille Skidd (lateTim) of Moncton, Gisele Ryan (Erwin) of ON, Christine Szra-
jer (Stefan) of ON, Caroline Wilson (Steve) of Moncton, Philippe Maillet of 
Moncton, Simone Maillet of Dieppe,  
 

Jerry was Senior Inspector in Moncton NB, has been retired for a number of 
years. He was a member of the NB Br 

http://www.inmemoriam.ca/images/photo_original/339475-gerard-richard.jpg
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I N  M E M O R I A M  

 

John Stuart Griffin (Griff), CPHI(C) 
 

John Stuart Griffin was born on November 19, 1929 and passed away on Feb. 
21, 2012.  John met his loving wife, Joyce, and they were married in 1951.  
Their family unfolded with 3 children; Rob (Theresa), Joan (Bob) and Peter 
(Sherry).  After exploring numerous avenues of employment John received his 
Certificate in Sanitary Inspection (Canada) #1348 in 1962 and settled into a 
career in environmental health.  This placed the family in Prince George that 
year and consequently later on in Vanderhoof for the growing up years.  In 
1975 a transfer returned them to their beloved Vancouver Island. After a long 
and successful career in environmental health John retired in Courtenay and 
threw himself into woodworking and gardening.  He was a gadget kind of guy 
and the Lee Valley catalogue was his Sears “Wishbook”.  He had every   
imaginable device for any unseen occasion.  He was also an avid reader, 
owning doubtlessly over three thousand books some dating back to the     
nineteenth century. 
 
Upon the birth of their first grandchild Dad decided he wasn’t a “grandpa” and 
became “Griff”. This handle stuck so well that it went beyond the             
grandchildren to other family friends and attachments. Griff’s flock of grand-
children includes Tara, Tennis, Christopher, Kyle, Alexa and Chad. Great 
grandchildren are Joshua, David, Katriana, Oliver, Elise, Ben, Claire, Bria and 
Melia. 
 
John supported many causes he believed in from foster children in Africa to 
saving the marmot, with many more in between. More recently he was a    
resident of Ocean View Manor where he received wonderful care and         
attention from the staff and in particular, Dr. Tancon. 

 

Charles Edward Loftus, CPHI(C) 

Charles Edward Loftus 74 years passed away peacefully Friday, February 10th, 
2012 at the Maison Vale Hospice, Sudbury. Beloved husband of Ida (Dahinel) 
Loftus. Loving father of Richard Loftus, Robert Loftus (wife Bernice), Edna 
Mackintosh (friend Don Roy), Shawn Loftus (fiancée Karrie Cordingley), step-
children Robert Yensen and Gilbert Yensen (wife Ann). Cherished grandfather 
of Cameron, Melissa, Cortney, Steven and Alex. Dear son of Charles and Anna 
(Petersen) Loftus predeceased. Dear brother of Gerry Loftus (wife Armande).  

Charles had been a public health inspector with the Sudbury Health Unit for 35 
years, retiring in 1996 and he went on to work for Health Canada for six years. 
He enjoyed the outdoors where he hunted and trapped. Charles was devoted to 
his loving family 
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